
From Melissa Gannie – Assistant State Fire Marshal 
 
The only update for Mobilization at this time is that the Fire Defense Committee Chair is now Chief 
Leonard Johnson, McLane Black Lake Fire Department.  Recently, a Community Risk Reduction (CRR) 
Workgroup has been established with representatives from the fire service associations as well as the 
Department of Natural Resources.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 28, 2021.  Vision 20/20 
will facilitate the meeting to help us develop a path forward. They will also provide training on how to 
implement CRR and the development of a Community Risk Assessment.  The National Fire Academy 
offers several courses related to CRR, and the National Fire Protection Association has published 
Standard 1300.   
 


